Town of Hartford

Road Committee 

 

MINUTES
 

December 22, 2015 

Town Hall – 7:00 p.m.

 

 MINUTES

 The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Gregory Jones , Barry Langer, and Daniel Maddox.  John (Jack) Plumley, David Bowen, Cathy Lowe, Selectman and Alan (Bim) McNeil, Road Commissioner, were absent. 
1. Review and Approval of Minutes.
The Minutes of December 8th were discussed and approved with the correction of typo ”funds” (item 4 3rd sentence from end).  Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to approve the Minutes.  The motion passed unanimously. 

2. Current Road Status Report 

The Road Commissioner was absent and no report was submitted.  Questions were raised regarding the Goods and Services Contracts for 2015-16, and a request was made to have the Road Committee receive copies of what is on file, in order to determine what contract form is being used and to match the payments which have been made.  This will allow the Committee to plan the future budget recommendations. 
It was noted that excess pavement from the Gurney Hill job had been placed in front of Bim’sgarage, rather than elsewhere on Gurney Hill Road.  It was recognized that it would not have been appropriate to go over the new pavement after placement to go further up the hill. Since it would have been ‘extra,’ questions were asked as to whether the amount was deducted off the ticket the Town paid, as is done by the State for its jobs.

.
3. Update on Work Session of December 13th 

Dan, Harley, Barry, Leslie, and Cathy reviewed the roads as planned. Information was detailed in the computer RSMS system by Dan.  The group split into two for the Farrand Hill Road and Davenport/Goding/GreenAcres and Camp Road reviews. Findings were discussed and will be updated for budget considerations.  Dan will try to see that everyone has a thumb drive so that they may review the data input.  Barry will try to review on the town lap top next week. 

4. Report of Town Clerk’s Request for Receipt of Budget Recommendations by January 21st 
It was noted the correct date was January 31st.  Barry suggested that the Committee request an extension, as the calendar year ending numbers will be needed from the Town Clerk before the Road Committee will be able to determine what funds are available to complete this year’s projects in the spring and what will remain to be done in the next fiscal year.  . Leslie Boness made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to advise the Board of Selectmen the new date of January 31st for Road Budget recommendations is insufficient time for the Road Committee to do its proper job and to direct the Chairman to draft a letter to the Board of Selectmen so advising them. The motion passed unanimously. .  Harley and Barry will draft the letter to go to the Board of Selectmen, and it will be distributed to the Committee.
Budget factors were discussed, noting that updating of the one and five year plans will require additional data.  The issue of how to assure proper bidding as required by the Ordinances was raised.  

5. Old Business.  
6. New Business.

7. Adjournment.  

Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Greg Jones, to adjourn the meeting at 8:32 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
The next Regular Meeting will be January 12, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness
Secretary

